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For the last couple of weeks, the new kinders for 2018 have been attending the kindy transition. It is always exciting 
for us to see the next group of children arriving at school, ready to embark on the next phase of their little lives. It can 
be scary getting used to all the new routines and the fact that they have to share the teachers time with so many oth-
er children. It can also be an anxious time for many parents as they see their child come under the influence of an-
other significant adult perhaps for the first time in their short lives. It is important to remember that this is all part of 
growing up. School is a safe place to experience success but more importantly disappointment. This might seem 
strange but I don’t know anyone who is happy 100% of the time or hasn’t experienced stress, pressure and disap-
pointment. School is a great place for the children to sometimes experience these things because they are surround-
ed by lots of people who will help them through these feelings, not take them away, but help them through. Over my 
many years in this job, I have seen an increase in well intentioned parents trying to ensure that their children are al-
ways happy wanting to protect them from trouble, disappointment or stress which is natural. What we need to do is 
walk with them and help them through these feelings not stop them from experiencing them. This will help them be 
able to deal with these feelings during their adult life.  

Our kindy transition program is progressing well. The new kindy’s are so cute and many of them are really looking 
forward to commencing school to join their older brothers and sisters. What a great privilege it is for us to play such 
an important part in the children’s lives as they grow towards being independent people. At present, we look to be 
having somewhere between 110 and 120 kinder enrolments for next year. This is the biggest number of enrolments 
we have had for quite a few years. It is great to see so many families taking advantage of our new learning spaces. 

 

As you can see we have moved into the new learning spaces and work continues to progress on the grounds. I want 
to thank the community and especially the staff for the patience, understanding and support as we made this 
change. There is absolutely no doubt that we will all benefit from the changes that we continue to make to provide 
the best possible learning environment for the children. This is an exciting time in the history of the school and I am 
very grateful to be part of it. 

 

Children’s Safety- Your child’s safety is our number one priority and we need your help to ensure that no accidents 
happen at Kiss and Ride particularly in the morning drop off. Could you please stay in the car when dropping off in 
the morning and allow the children to get out of the car on the kerb side of the carpark. It is best that they have their 
bags as they get out of the car and are not moving behind the vehicle to collect their bags from the car boot. Re-
member the kiss and ride area is just for dropping off not parking. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

A huge thank you to the Parents and Friends for providing a lovely morning tea for the staff in appreciation for World 
Teachers Day last Friday. 

 

Kind regards 

Michael Tonnet 

Principal 
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Office News 
 
Second Hand Uniforms 

The second hand uniform shop is open each Wednesday 8:30am to 9:00am. 

 
Uniform Shop 

The uniform shop is open every Monday 8.30-10.00am and Wednesday 8.30-10.00am. 
Parents who cannot come in these hours can make an online order by downloading the order form from 
the school website and emailing the order to elle@ozfashions.com.au. 
These orders need to be placed before Monday trading or Wednesday trading days to ensure they  
receive them on those days. 
Orders will be sent to the office and they will be given to your child. 
FOR ANY FURTHER ENQUIRIES PLEASE CONTACT ELLE: 0421216414 or 
EMAIL: elle@ozfashions.com.au 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL OPAL CARDS – IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
 

TAPPING ON AND OFF IS IMPORTANT SO BUS SERVICES ARE NOT CANCELLED DUE TO THE LACK OF PAT-

RONAGE. 

An important requirement of School Opal Card is the need for students to tap on and off as this gathers data for the bus company to 

ensure the appropriate level of service is offered to students. 

Please be aware that Busways will be conducting checks over the coming months.   All Opal Cards need to be carried with the stu-

dent.  

 

Applications for 2018 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) and Term Bus Pass (TBP) travel entitlements are now 
open. 
  
In coming days students who hold an SSTS entitlement and are changing grade bands i.e. going from year 2 to 3 or year 6 
to 7 and changing school, and students whose entitlement was approved under a medical condition, will receive notifica-
tion by email or post informing them of the pending expiry of their entitlement. TBP holders will also receive notification. 
  
Students enquiring about pending cancellation should be advised to go online to https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/
updateDetails to update details/make application for next year’s entitlement. 
  
Application needs to be made before 31 December 2017 to ensure their entitlement is updated and their current card is not 
cancelled. If application is made after the expiry of their entitlement (31 December) the system will automatically cancel 
their card and a new one will need to be issued. 
  
Please note: Students who are changing grade band and are remaining at the same school will not receive notification 
and do not need to reapply (the system now automatically validates a student’s on-going eligibility if at the same school 
and going from infants to primary or primary to secondary). Where a student meets the new eligibility the system will auto-
matically update their entitlement and card. 
  
Students in the Opal area applying for a SSTS or TBP entitlement for the first time will receive their card (posted to the 
nominated address) a week or two before the commencement of 2018 classes. Please let students know new cards for 
2018 are not posted in 2017 or during the Christmas / New Year period. 

mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au
tel:0421216414
mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails
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K Blue Devansh Dhiman  Michael Uta  

K Green Melina Skilbosios  Hannah Farag  

K Red Ellie Lorenzo  Christopher Aseigbu  

K Yellow  Anaya Suther  Autumn Byrne  

1 Blue Marcus Dequina  Jack Brewer  

1 Green Christian Calleja  Benjamin Tyra  

1 Red Saveeni Kularathne  Rhea Sharma  

1 Yellow  Jack Palmer  Ann Atienza 

2 Blue Annastasia Russo  Name Withheld 

2 Green Leila Walsh  Harley Oakley  

2 Red Gabrielle Cardino  Amelia Farag  

2 Yellow  Name Withheld Alyssa Bettiol  

3 Green Noah Seymour  Divine Ojinna  

3 Red Samantha Xavier  Angelo Demian  

3 Yellow  Jacob Parnis  Nicholas Tan  

4 Blue Chrisabel Gobrial  Priyana Sahai  

4 Green Freby Julit  Lily Bayrich  

4 Red Schoenel Delacruz  Name Withheld 

4 Yellow  Abbey Rafidi  Monique Lau  

5 Blue Alexus Romena  Aisis Panaligan  

5 Green Amponsah Antwi  Ashley Neri  

5 Red Kieran McMurrich  Antonio Tagat  

5 Yellow  Elana Lekov Ava Mulroney  

6 Blue Jai Pereira  Ethan Filipo  

6 Green Joshua Burrows  Bianca Infante  

6 Yellow  Hayden Saunders  Jordan Billedo  

Student of the Week 
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CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION 
Our St. Andrew’s Christmas Pageant is fast approaching!! 

Put THURSDAY DECEMBER 7 at 1:30 pm in the Hall in your diaries and on your 

home calendars.  
 

Each grade will be presenting songs as part of our overall story of the hope in coming of the 
Messiah, the Annunciation, the journey to Bethlehem and the joy at the birth of Jesus.  
 

In order to fully enter into the spirit of the celebration, we are asking that each grade wear ap-
propriate costumes for their part in the presentation. We ask that you check the list below for 
the outfits your children will need. 

 

The images below may help you with some ideas. 
       

    

  

GRADE COSTUME REQUIREMENTS 

KINDER 

The Magi visit 

STARS or WISE MEN (students can wear outfits with stars on them, 
dress as a star or wear star headbands/ Crowns and cloaks for Wise 
Men) 

YEAR 1 PEOPLE OF BETHLEHEM. (Students can wear caftans/long dressing 
gowns/ oversized shirts, long skirts and a cloth/shawl for head cover.) 

YEAR 2 

Angels announce 
the birth of Jesus 

SHEPHERDS or ANGELS. (Students dress as angels or for shepherds - 
wear caftans/long dressing gowns/ oversized shirts, long skirts and a 
cloth/shawl for head cover) 

YEAR 3 PEOPLE OF NAZARETH. (Students can wear caftans/long dressing 
gowns/ oversized shirts, long skirts and a cloth/shawl for head cover.) 

YEAR 4 

Journey to Bethle-

PEOPLE OF JUDEA. (Students can wear caftans/long dressing gowns/ 
oversized shirts, long skirts and a cloth/shawl for head cover. 

YEAR 5 ANCIENT HEBREWS. (Students can wear caftans/long dressing gowns/ 
oversized shirts, long skirts and a cloth/shawl for head cover. 

YEAR 6 

Story Recap and 

Students can wear Christmas T-shirts or combinations of 
red/green/white clothing. 
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TERM 4 

Week Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

1 

 

9th October 10 11 

SCHOOL 

PHOTO 

DAY 

12 13 

2 

 Newsletter 

Week 

16 

Yr1 Excursion to the 

Zoo 

17 18 19 

9—11am Kinder 2018 

Transition  

20 

3 

 

23 

Staff Develop-

ment Day 

P&F Meeting 

24 25 26 

9—11am Kinder 2018 

Transition  

27  

2.15pm 2Y & 2B 

Assembly 

World Teachers Day 

4 

  

 Newsletter 

Week 

 

  

30 31 

Yr 6 Basketball Gala 

Day 

1 November 

All Saints Day 

2 

All Souls 

9—11am Kinder 2018 

Transition  

3 

5 

  

  

6 7 8 9  

9—11am Kinder 2018 

Transition  

10 

6 

 Newsletter 

Week 

13 14 15 

Step Up Day 

SAC 

16 17 

Year 6 Assembly 

7 

  

  

20 

Year 4 Cares    

Excursion 

21 

Year 4 Cares      

Excursion 

22 

Year 4 Cares    

Excursion 

23 

Year 4 Cares            

Excursion 

SPORT PHOTO 

DAY  

24 

8 

 Newsletter 

Week 

27 

7pm Kinder 2018 

Parents             

Information 

Night 

 

28 29 

 

30 

St Andrews Day 

9—11 am Kinder 2018 

Orientation  Day 

1 December 

9 

  

  

  

4 

2 pm Changeover 

afternoon  

2018 Orientation 

Afternoon 

Orientation day 

SAC 2018 YR7 

5 

Stage 3 Disco 

6 

Stage 2 Disco 

6—8.30pm  Year 

6 Farewell Night 

7 

1.30—3.00 Christmas           

Celebration Whole 

School 

 

8 

Principals Awards 
Assembly   

Infants 9:30 

Primary 10:00 

Parent Helper    

Morning Tea 

Stage 1 and Kinder 

Disco 

Reports Go Home 

10 

 Newsletter 

Week 

11 12  

Year 6 Leaders 

Bowling Day 

 

Year 2 Power-

house Museum 

Excursion 

7:00 pm Year 6            

Graduation Mass 

14 

Year 6 Rewards Day 

15  

LAST DAY OF THE 

YEAR!!!!! 
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P&F News 
 

Parents and Friends 

"The Entertainment Book" Fundraiser 

Thank you to all those families and staff who purchased an Entertainment Book. At our 
school assembly last Friday, Jenny Adams from The Entertainment Book company, present-
ed the school with a cheque for the amount of $1054. A great effort considering it was the 
first time our school conducted this particular fundraiser. 

 

Upcoming events 

 

Christmas Hamper Raffle 

It’s that time of year again and we are conducting our usual Christmas Hamper Raffle. 
Please buy some tickets for your chance to win a great hamper, with the sale proceeds go-
ing towards resources for our school. 

 

Christmas Raffle Ticket Sheets 

Raffle ticket sheets will be sent home early next week. This year we are conducting a new 
format. Instead of raffle tickets, we will be sending home a raffle ticket sheet consisting of 10 
tickets.  

 

It is important that all the contact details are filled out correctly, most importantly the stu-
dent’s name and class. This new format is being used, so we can more easily contact the 
winners of the hampers than we have been able to do so in the past. 

 
If you don’t receive a sheet and would like one, please obtain a copy from the school office. 

 

Christmas Hamper Appeal Notice 

These notices will be sent home soon with each student, listing what students from each 
grade, apart from Year 6, can donate towards the hampers. All kindly donated items are to 

be returned by Friday 1
st

 December.  

 

The hampers will be put together, and the Raffle drawn on Tuesday 5
th

 December. If you 
are a lucky winner, the hampers will be available for collection at the school Christmas Cele-
bration on Thursday 7

th
 December, otherwise you will be contacted by the school office to 

collect it thereafter. 

 

If you can help to put the hampers together on Tuesday 5th December at 9am or if you or 
anyone you know would like to donate a prize, please contact Maria on 0413 180 787 or 

Marianne on 0422 786 266. 
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P&F News—continued 
Term 4 Disco          

Theme: TBA 

When: Week 9 

Stage 3 – Tuesday 5
th
 December 

Stage 2 – Wednesday 6
th
 December 

Stage 1 & Kinder – Friday 8
th
 December        

       

Elissa requires parent helpers to pack disco bags on Friday 1
st

 December at 9am. 

Please contact Elissa on 0411 486 988 if you can help. 

 

 

St Andrews Feast Day Mass  

The P&F will be hosting a morning tea for all parishioners following the St Andrew's 

Mass, at 9.15am on Thursday 30th November 2017. Everyone welcome.  

 

 

World Teacher’s Day 

Last Friday was World Teacher’s Day and to say thank you to our teachers, the P&F pro-
vided morning tea. On behalf of the P&F we would like to say a big thank you to the 
teachers for all their hard work that they do each day, but especially for preparing the 
new learning spaces for the students. From what we saw on our tour of the classrooms at 
the last P&F meeting, they look are amazing.  



P&F NEWS 
CHRISTMAS HAMPER APPEAL 

 
To end the year in the festive spirit, the Parents and Friends Association are planning a Christmas raffle to be 
drawn on Tuesday 5th December 2017.  
 
We hope to be able to make loads of Christmas hampers for prizes that will surely appeal to everyone. This is the 
part where we need your help. We are asking if each family could bring at least one item to donate for the Christ-
mas Hampers. Please have any donations returned by Friday 1st December 2017 
 
Raffle tickets will be sent home from Monday. We need to ask that you ensure all items donated are new, un-
used and unopened otherwise we cannot use them.  
 
If you find it difficult to get to the supermarket or department store, please feel free to send in with your child, a 
donation, in an envelope marked P&F Christmas Hamper Appeal, and we will do the shopping for you.  
 
To make your selections easier EACH GRADE HAS BEEN GIVEN A CHRISTMAS THEME as follows: -  
 
KINDER: Christmas Party Goods  
Eg: Christmas paper plates, bowls, serving platters, paper serviettes, plastic cutlery,  
Christmas cd’s, Christmas crackers etc  
 
YEAR 1: Christmas Decorations  
Eg: Tree Decorations, Table decorations, Lights, Wall hanging decorations, etc.  
 
YEAR 2: Christmas Cards, Ribbons and Wrapping  
Eg: Gift tags, Gift wrap, Gift Boxes, Baskets, Christmas gift tape, Christmas cards etc.  
 
YEAR 3: Christmas Sweets and Nibbles  
Eg: Christmas lollies, Candy Canes, chocolates, biscuits, shortbread, party nibbles etc.  
 
YEAR 4: Christmas Cakes and Puddings  
Eg: Fruit Cakes, Christmas Puddings, Fruit Mince Tarts, Long life custards etc.  
 
YEAR 5: Christmas Table Wear and Kitchen Linen  
Eg: Tablecloths, Napkins, Napkin Rings, Table runners, Christmas candles, Tea towels, Aprons, Ham bags etc.  
 
YEAR 6: Year 6 are not required to participate as they are donating in class for the school.  
 

If you own a business and would like to donate goods or services, the P&F would be more 
than happy to use these for the raffle also. Kindly leave any donations in the office, 
marked P&F. Please also attach a business card.  
 
Items can be sent in from Monday  
 
The P & F committee would like to thank you in advance for your kind donations.  
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Attention: Singers, Dancers and Comedians 

The St Andrew Church’s youth group (SAYWAT) is having 
their annual talent show in November. We are looking for 
singers, dancers, comedians and anyone who wants to show-
case their talent to fill out a registration form, return it to the 
St Andrews Church office or text the number on the form to 
confirm a screening day! You can find the registration forms at the Church office! This is 
available for students in Years 4 to 6. Hope to see you there!  
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Join us for a family night with your picnic basket and blanket to enjoy an 

evening of live music and Christmas festivities! 

December 1st- 5.30-7.30 

All Proceeds of the event go to Ronald McDonald House 

Face painting, sausage BBQ & 

of course a visit from Santa! 

Free ticketed event 

Get your tickets at Trybooking.com 

‘Christmas@Oakhill’ 
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